
Special Report 
 

P&T Policies Proposal Codifies "The Zantow Rule" 
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The Breaking News piece on the CoB's proposed new P&T policies shows that the CoB's 
Management Team has actually codified what some in the CoB refer to as "The Zantow 
Rule."  As reported numerous times by usmnews.net, associate professor of management 
Kenneth Zantow failed 3rd Year Review during the 2003-04 academic year.  However, in 
lieu of a terminal contract, then-Dean Harold Doty provided Zantow with the opportunity 
to submit a so-called "4th Year Review" application, a privilege some CoB faculty now 
refer to as "the Zantow Rule."  Zantow submitted that 4th Year Review dossier during the 
2004-2005 academic year, after bolstering his previously underwhelming research 
credentials with fresh, new publications (with former CoB economist David Sharp).  As 
expected, Zantow passed the "4th Year Review" test that year, and later sailed into P&T 
during the Mississippi IHL Board's meeting in June of 2007. 
 
The insert below is taken from the P&T Policies proposal circulated to CoB faculty by 
Interim Dean Alvin Williams.  In it, "the Zantow Rule" is clearly codified. 
 

 
 

Sources tell usmnews.net that Williams' document will still allow "some are treated more 
fairly than others" application of "the Zantow Rule," as appeared to be the case when 
Zantow's colleague, Daniel Michael, was handed a terminal contract by Williams at the 
end of the 2006-07 academic year (after Michael failed 3rd Year Review).  Not only did 
Michael have a comparable (to Zantow) research program after 3 years, unlike Zantow's 
3rd Year Review, Michael's was seriously impacted by Hurricane Katrina, which struck 
Mississippi in August of 2005 (three months after Zantow's 4th Year Review attempt had 
succeeded).  


